RECEIVED

WATER DISTRICT NO. 65-K APR 0 3 1997
1270 Elo Road

WATER RESQURCES

McCall, Idaho 83638 WESTERN REGION

April 1, 1997

L. Glen Saxton

Chief, Water allocation Bureau

Idaho Department of Water Resources
1301 North Orchard Street
Statehouse Mail

Boise, Idaho 83720-9000

Re: Water Supply Bank request for Water District No. 65-K

Dear Mr. Saxton;

After considerable delay we are forwarding information relevant to our request for
appointment as a local committee to lease and rent water within the Lake Fork Creek basin. It
is unlikely that such services will be required during the coming irrigation season (1997),
but we certainly want to be fully functional for the 1998 season.

The information enclosed includes the following:

1. The draft rental poo! procedures as changed to reflect our needs.
a. On the advice of Mark Limbqugh a paragraph on leases (5.8) has been added to
clarify the procedure for leasing space/water to the District 65 rental pool. Do you think the
fee requirement is necessary?

2. Requirements of Rule 40.

a. Officers: president, Gary Stiehl; vice president, Jake Maki; secretary Herald
Nokes.

b. Copies of lease and rental forms to be used by Water District No. 65-K rental pool.

c. Determination of priority. The advisory committee felt that priority to lease
stored water and to rent stored water should be based on the date of application; first come
first served.

d. Bylaws and procedures. As far as f know, all procedures of Water District No. 65-
K are based on that portion of the Idaho Code covering water districts.

We would very much appreciate your review of the enclosed information and any advice you
might have concerning additions or changes. We feel that a local Water Supply Bank would be
very helpful in facilitating and insuring the continuing beneficial use of stored water in our
district.




Thank you for your patience and consideration. If you have any questions, please contact me.

(AN,

Herald S. Nokes, M.D. i
Secretary, Water District No. 65-K ‘

Sincerely;

cc: John Westra, Western Region IDWR
Mark Limbaugh, Watermaster, Water District No. 65




